March 8, 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee





Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:  Grievance of the Parties – Non-duty Hour Travel


         Follow-up Request for Information


By memorandum dated June 18, 2003, we filed the subject Grievance of the Parties.  The Grievance included a request for information.  Shortly thereafter, we spoke about alternative solutions to the Grievance.  Specifically, you suggested that a conference call with other Human Resource specialists would be valuable on this issue.  Although I’ve spoken to you on several occasions, you have yet to set up such a conference call.  


I’m no longer willing to hold the request for information in abeyance.  Pursuant to the Grievance, we seek the following information:

1) In connection with the May 4 travel:

a. Were employees advised that travel during non-duty hours would be voluntary?

b. Please provide a copy of the statement made pursuant to 5 C.F.R. Section 610.123 supporting management’s decision that travel during non-duty hours was “essential.”

c. Please provide a list of all persons who traveled on May 4, including their name, position, series, grade and FLSA status, and advise if they were compensated for non-duty hour travel.  If any person is GS-11 or below and the agency has determined that s/he is FLSA exempt, please provide a copy of the person’s position description.  

2) In order to establish that this is part of a pattern and practice and in order to secure monetary relief:

a. For the last three years, please provide a complete list of all employees who traveled during non-duty hours;

b. For each employee identified, please provide a copy of the statement made pursuant to 5 C.F.R. Section 610.123 supporting management’s decision that travel during non-duty hours was “essential.”

c. For each employee identified, please provide his/her name, position, series, grade and FLSA status, and advise if s/he was compensated for non-duty hour travel.  If any person is GS-11 or below and the agency has determined that s/he is FLSA exempt, please provide a copy of the person’s position description.

With regard to the second item, please start with the following employee groups:

· Staff Auditors with the HUD/Real Estate Assessment Center (REAC), Quality Assessment Subsystem (QASS);  and

· Single Family Housing Specialists (Lender Monitors) with the Single Family Homeownership Centers, Quality Assurance Divisions.  

Since this request has been outstanding since June of last year, and since we have recently forwarded to you evidence of this continuing illegal practice (to which we have not received a response from your office) please understand our unwillingness to grant additional delays.  

I may be reached at 617/994-8264.

cc:  Council 222 Executive Board 


and Local Presidents

